
 

 

 

 

 Room 2 Zoo Trip 

 Secondary Schools’ Kapa Haka Festival  

 Altrusa Awards 

 Canteen 

 Portfolio (Assessment) Folders 

 Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori  

 School Notices 

 Āria Cosmopolitan Club News 

 Community Notices 

In Today’s Newsletter… 

 Tēnā Koutou 
Katoa! 

ĀRIA SCHOOL VALUES 
 

A ttitude -  I always do my best. 

R esilience -   I am motivated and confident. 

I ntegrity  -   I am honest, kind and caring. I treat all people with respect even  
    when they are different from me.    

A ccept responsibility - I am organised and on task. 
 

I am an ĀRIA student       

Board Meetings 2023 
6.30pm, all welcome 

Tuesday 19th September 
Tuesday 24th October  

Wednesday 6th December 

Last Day of Term 3 
Friday 22nd September 

First Day of Term 4 
Monday 9th October 

Pet Day 
Wednesday 18th October 



 

 

Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming 
school events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

Contact us on the 
following…  
 
17 Barclay Road 
R.D. 
Aria 3979 
King Country 
Principal:  Pam Voyce 

Phone: (07) 8777857 
Email:  office@aria.school.nz 
Website: www.aria.school.nz 

Principal’s  News… Tēnā Koutou Katoa! 

Welcome to Week 9! 
 
Our last day for term 3 is Friday of next week - 22

nd
 September. 

 
 Room 2 Zoo Trip - Wednesday 13

th
…  Have a great time 

Room 2. We all look forward to some amazing stories and 
photos.  

 
 Secondary Schools’ Kapa Haka Festival 15

th 
September…  

We will be taking Room 1 students to Te Kuiti High School on 
Friday to watch some of the secondary school performances.  

 
Unfortunately we will miss Piopio College perform in the 
afternoon. We will leave school around 10 am and return at 
lunch time.  
 

IF YOU DO NOT WANT YOUR CHILD TO ATTEND 
PLEASE CONTACT ME AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. 
 
If you would like to travel with us please let me know so that we 
can coordinate times etc. 

 
 Altrusa Awards…  Eli Le Feuvre and Aria Buttar will be 

receiving awards this Thursday 14
th 

September. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS Eli and Aria.  You have been 
acknowledged for the progress you have made this year in 
Literacy. Your hard work and motivation do not go unnoticed! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Canteen… following items are available: 
 

 Juicies (lemonade, orange & tropical) ······················ $1.00 
 Macaroni Cheese  ··············································· $4.00 
 Mini Quiche (ham & cheese) ································· $3.00 
 Moosie (blue moon & chocolate ····························· $1.50 
 Pies (mince) ······················································· $3.00 
 Sausage rolls ····················································· $1.50 
 

 Portfolio (Assessment) Folder… If you have not returned your 
child’s folder please return your it this week. 

 

Have a great week, Pam Voyce. 

HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY 

to the following children 
who celebrate their 

birthday. 
 
 

  We hope you have a  
wonderful day! 

 

Izaiah Eccles 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please notify the office 
with a reason why:  
 
Ph: (07) 877-7857 
: office@aria.school.nz 
 
Use the form on the Skool 
Loop app - this is emailed 
directly to the office. 



 

 

 
Monday 11th September 2023 
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I Nau mai, haere mai ki Te Wiki o te Reo Māori!  

(Welcome to Māori language week!) 
 
 
THE IMPORTANCE OF LEARNING TE REO MĀORI 
 
Te reo Māori is one of New Zealand’s official languages and it is crucial that 
it is seen as a taonga (treasure) in our classrooms. 
 
The great majority of Māori children develop their learning identities in 
English- medium primary classrooms. Encountering te reo Māori in their 
school and classroom helps Māori children feel a sense of belonging and 
reinforces the belief that they and their culture are important. 
 
Māori students need to see their language and culture visible in their 
classroom, and preferably in an authentic way. In addition, with New 
Zealand’s biculturalism, embracing te reo in the classroom is important for 
non-Māori students. It can build empathy and helps to develop well-rounded 
students. It’s also part of schools’ obligation to the Treaty of Waitangi and a 
requirement of meeting the Code of Professional Responsibility and 
Standards for the Teaching Profession from the Teaching Council. 
 
Does that mean teachers need to be fluent te reo experts? No way! I think it 
is great for students to see teachers modelling the role of “learner” rather 
than just being seen as the “classroom expert”.  
 
At Āria School all our students start the day celebrating and learning te reo 
Māori in the library for a 30-minute Te Ao Māori session exploring and 
practising the reo and listening to traditional stories related to our area, 
among other things.  Our tuakana–teina (Tuakana-teina is a concept from 
te ao Māori and refers to the relationship between an older (tuakana) 
person and a younger (teina) person) groupings give all students a chance 
to be supported to practice their reo daily.  This is an amazing way to start 
our day and always starts and ends with a karakia (blessing) for a happy 
and fulfilling school day ahead. 
 
This week, as a country, we celebrate Te Wiki o te Reo Māori and we would 
like to share with you some of the mahi (work) that we have been covering 
in our daily reo Māori sessions. Keep an eye on our school facebook page 
for video uploads of the tamariki doing their thing in Te Reo! 
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 Āria School Raffle 

 

3 Boned Lamb Legs 
 

Kindly supplied by  
Te Kuiti Meat Processors Ltd 

 

To be drawn at Āria School Pet Day  
on Wednesday 18

th 
October 2023 

 

There will be 3 draws 
 

$2 per ticket Or 3 for $5 
 

Ticket can be purchased from  
Āria School or Āria Cosmopolitan Club 

 

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING THE CHILDREN OF ĀRIA SCHOOL  

 
 
 
 

Aloha all!  What a start to the Miniball season. 
 
This email is just an update and reminder message.  We have 76 teams across 4 
grades this season.  Thank you to Te Wharekura o Maniapoto, Te Kuiti Primary, 
Centennial Park School and Piopio Primary for registering teams with referee's. 
 
When the registration forms were sent out a request to all schools was to supply a 
few referees to help out across the nights.   Unfortunately not all requests will be met 
and teams may need to default games.  There maybe a stage where teams will need 
to ref their own games. 
 
Some Reminders to share with all players, parents and coaches: 
 

 Please make sure you have scorebench person ready to start when your game 
is about to start - we are not a babysitting centre, so please monitor your kids. 
Any children left unsupervised maybe asked to leave.  

 
 Kids are not permitted into the Fitness Gym - There is no need for kids running, 

dribbling and playing with the balls in the foyer.  
 

 Appropriate footwear No gum boots in stadium! - senior teams putting numbers 
down by player names. 

 

 No jewellery! Had to tell numerous kids to take jewellery off. Coaches need to 
make sure before kids take court.  

 

 No long pants - shorts must be worn. 
 

 ONLY Coach/Manager and players on team bench. NO extra parents, 
kids, friends. 



 

 

 

Monday 11th September 2023 
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Monday 11th September 2023 

 

Phone: 07 877-8975 
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NEXT SESSION 
Tuesday 12

th
 September 

 

9:30am - 12 midday 
 

Upcoming Sessions 
Tuesday 19

th
 September 

 

New families  
are always welcome!!  

 

Any queries please  
contact Jorja Craig on  

07877-7824 or 027 354 8190  
 

Whanau tupu ngatah 
families working together” 

ARIA 
PLAYCENTRE 


